


further sinkholes and damage to the street, adjacent sewer laterals and adjacent utilities.
Broken sewer pipes can release dangerous amounts of potentially harmful bacteria and it
can release dangerous gases. Sewer gas can find its way through cracks in the road,
sidewalks and yards (gopher holes etc.). All of these situations have the potential to affect
public health. To ensure no further damages occur and to protect public health, a portion of
the main sewer line along Michigan Avenue between Empire Boulevard and S. Marple Street
had to be replaced as soon as possible.

ADVANTAGES:

Awarding the contract through the City’s emergency procurement process allowed the City to meet
the time constraints in place that required the repair be made as soon as possible. The timely repair
minimized further damage to the adjacent businesses and property, and potentially prevented any
further damage from occurring to this section of pipe until an ultimate solution can be implemented.

DISADVANTAGES:
Project was not competitively bid.

BUDGET IMPLICATIONS:

Due to the emergency nature of the project, it was determined to contract with Benny Hempstead
Excavating In, on a time and material basis. Staff was on site at all times to observe and direct
work. The total repair cost was $7,714.30. The source of funds for this contract is the Wastewater
Expenditures Fund, Collection Systems/Sanitary Department, and Wastewater Emergency Repairs
(29-810-530-3010).

RELATED CITY GOAL:

The approval of this amendment will help the City meet the goal that states, “Infrastructure and
Services: To maintain and improve the City’s physical infrastructure and provide quality services for
current and future citizens.” This project will help Ensure that the City can protect and enhance the
useful life of their utilities and facilities.

ACTION REQUESTED:

If it pleases the Council, approve the award of the emergency contract (after the fact) for the sanitary
sewer repair project at Michigan Avenue between Empire Boulevard and S. Marple Street to Benny
Hempstead Excavating Inc. for an amount not to exceed $7,714.30 pursuant to the Emergency
Contract rules found in Section 11 of City of Coos Bay Ordinance No. 365.
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